
SOS Children’s Village Multan 
In the Month of March:      2024 

Total Strength of Children (Village):   199 

Total Strength of Children (Children’s Home):  47 

Sadiq Public School's Visit to SOS Children's Village Multan: 

Sadiq Public School recently embarked on a heartwarming journey to the SOS Children's Village 
in Multan, fostering connections and spreading joy. Our students and faculty eagerly explored 
the Village, engaging with its vibrant community and gaining invaluable insights into the lives 

of its residents. 

During their visit, our delegation had the privilege of viewing a poignant documentary, 
providing a deeper understanding of the Village's mission and impact. Touched by the stories 
shared, our team brought along thoughtful gifts, aiming to brighten the children's days and 
create lasting memories. 

The exchange of smiles, laughter, and shared experiences enriched both parties, fostering bonds 
of empathy and camaraderie. This visit served as a testament to our commitment to social 
responsibility and our belief in the power of education to inspire positive change. We look 
forward to continuing our support for the SOS Children's Village and nurturing these 
meaningful connections. 

   

Fruit Tree Planting at SOS Children's Village Multan: 

Ms. Samia Mujtaba, driven by her passion for sustainability and environmental stewardship, 
spearheaded a thoughtful initiative aimed at enhancing the landscape of SOS Children's Village 
Multan. With meticulous planning and dedication, Ms. Mujtaba organized the planting of a 
diverse array of fruit trees, including mangoes and guavas, totaling 60 in number.  

The careful selection of these trees not only adds to the aesthetic appeal of the village but also 
serves as a sustainable source of nutrition for the children and the wider community. This 
initiative stands as a testament to the power of individual action in fostering positive change 
and creating a greener, more vibrant environment for all. 



   

Visit from Government Home Economics College Multan: 

In a mutually enriching exchange of knowledge and goodwill, SOS Children's Village Multan 
warmly welcomed a delegation of students from the Government Home Economics College 
Multan. This visit, designed to facilitate educational exploration and cultural exchange, 
provided the visiting students with a firsthand glimpse into the daily life and endeavors of the 
village's residents.  

Guided by the children themselves, the visitors embarked on a comprehensive tour of the 
village premises, gaining valuable insights into its operations and ethos. As a gesture of 
friendship and appreciation, the visiting students brought along a selection of delectable treats, 
which served to further strengthen the bond between the two communities.  

Through such collaborative endeavors, both institutions continue to uphold their commitment 
to fostering mutual understanding, empathy, and support among diverse populations. 

   

Visit of Captain Rizwan Qadeer, District Commissioner, and 
Mr. Azhar Baloch: 



SOS Children’s Village Multan was honored by the gracious visit of Captain Rizwan Qadeer, 
District Commissioner, alongside our esteemed benefactor, Mr. Azhar Baloch. Their presence 
brought a heartfelt moment of compassion and unity as they distributed Eid clothes to the 
devoted house mothers and girls of the Village. 

Captain Qadeer and Mr. Azhar's visit underscored their deep commitment to the welfare of the 
community and their unwavering support for the cause. Their kindness not only brought joy 
and dignity to the recipients but also reaffirmed the importance of collective efforts in creating 
a more compassionate society. 

The event was a testament to the spirit of unity and generosity that thrives within our 
community. As we reflect on this meaningful visit, we extend our heartfelt gratitude to Captain 
Qadeer and Mr. Baloch for their invaluable contributions to the well-being of the SOS Children’s 
Village Multan. Their kindness continues to inspire us as we strive to nurture and empower the 
lives of those under our care. 

   

Visit of Ms. Maryam Khan, Commissioner of Multan, and Mr. 
Azhar Baloch: 

It was a momentous occasion as Ms. Maryam Khan, Commissioner of Multan, and our esteemed 
donor, Mr. Azhar Baloch, graced the SOS Children's Village in Multan with their presence. Their 
visit was marked by a heartwarming gesture as they distributed Eid clothes to the dedicated 
house mothers and the girls of the Village. 

Ms. Maryam and Mr. Azhar's visit underscored their unwavering commitment to the welfare 
of the community and their deep-rooted support for the cause. Their generosity not only 
brought joy to the recipients but also served as a beacon of hope and solidarity. 

The event was a testament to the power of collaboration and compassion in creating meaningful 
change. As we continue to work hand in hand with dedicated individuals like Ms. Khan and 
Mr. Baloch, we reaffirm our dedication to nurturing and empowering the lives of those in need 
within our community. 



   

Iftar Gathering at Ramada by Wyndham: 

In a heartwarming gesture of generosity and community spirit, Mrs. Saima Faisal, the esteemed 
Chairperson of SOS Children’s Home Multan, orchestrated a memorable iftar experience for all 
the children under the care of SOS Multan projects. Held at the prestigious Ramada by 
Wyndham, this event exemplified the essence of compassion and inclusivity. 

The gathering provided an opportunity for the children to come together in the spirit of 
camaraderie, breaking their fast amidst a setting of warmth and hospitality. Mrs. Faisal's 
thoughtful initiative ensured that every child felt valued and cherished, fostering a sense of 
belonging and joy. 

As the children savored the delicious delicacies and shared laughter and stories, Mrs. Faisal's 
dedication to their well-being shone brightly, serving as an inspiration to all. This iftar gathering 
not only nourished the bodies but also uplifted the spirits, leaving an indelible mark of kindness 
and compassion on the hearts of all involved. 

   



NCBA&E Multan’s Staff's Visit to SOS Children’s Village 
Multan: 

The SOS Children’s Village Multan welcomed esteemed visitors from NCBA&E Multan, 
including the distinguished Dr. Zahid Zulfiqar Rana and his colleagues, in a gesture of 
collaboration and goodwill. Their visit, aimed at fostering mutual understanding and 
support, was marked by meaningful interactions and shared initiatives. 

During their visit, the NCBA&E staff engaged with the Village community, gaining insights 
into its operations and the needs of its residents. Their presence exemplified a spirit of 
compassion and solidarity, reaffirming their commitment to social responsibility. 

In addition to their generous visit, the NCBA&E team extended a special concession offer for 
admissions to their university, further demonstrating their dedication to empowering the 
youth and facilitating their access to education. 

Furthermore, as a token of appreciation, NCBA&E Multan also provided a gift bag to the 
Village Director, symbolizing their gratitude and respect for the leadership and dedication 
exhibited at SOS Children’s Village Multan. 

The visit served as a testament to the power of partnership and collective action in creating 
positive change. As the bonds between NCBA&E and SOS Children’s Village Multan continue 
to strengthen, we look forward to further collaboration and mutual support in our shared 
mission of nurturing and empowering future generations. 

   
Pakistan Day Festivities at SOS Multan: 

In a vibrant display of national pride and unity, the children of SOS Multan came together 
adorned in traditional attire to commemorate Pakistan Day. Against the backdrop of patriotic 
fervor, they celebrated the rich tapestry of their nation's heritage and diversity. 

The festivities were a testament to the resilience and spirit of the children, as they participated 
in various activities and performances, showcasing their talents and enthusiasm. From spirited 
renditions of national anthems to engaging cultural displays, every moment resonated with a 
sense of belonging and unity. 

As they stood shoulder to shoulder, the children of SOS Multan exemplified the ideals of unity, 
faith, and discipline, reaffirming their commitment to building a brighter future for themselves 



and their country. This celebration not only honored Pakistan's history and accomplishments 
but also inspired hope and optimism for the journey ahead. 

   

Online Counseling Session with Mrs. Rubina Arshad: 

In a gesture of profound care and commitment, Mrs. Rubina Arshad, a cherished sponsor and 
donor of SOS Multan, extended her support to the youth by hosting a transformative online 
counseling session. With her wealth of experience and compassionate demeanor, Mrs. Arshad 
provided invaluable guidance and wisdom to the participants. 

The session, facilitated through digital platforms, served as a safe space for the youth to express 
their concerns, aspirations, and challenges. Mrs. Arshad's insightful perspectives and 
empathetic approach fostered an environment of trust and understanding, empowering the 
youth to navigate their personal journeys with confidence and resilience. 

As a longtime supporter of SOS Multan, Mrs. Arshad's dedication to the well-being and 
development of the youth resonated deeply with all those in attendance. Her commitment to 
making a positive impact on their lives was evident in every word spoken and piece of advice 
shared. 

The counseling session not only provided practical guidance but also instilled a sense of hope 
and optimism for the future. Mrs. Arshad's unwavering support continues to be a source of 
inspiration for the youth as they strive to overcome challenges and reach their full potential. 



   

SOS Hermann Gmeiner Higher 
Secondary School Multan 

Total Strength of Students:  1419 

Result Announcement 

Conducted on: 

 22nd March 2024 (PG to KG-II) 

 25th March 2024 (Grade I to Pre IX) 

Timings: 10:30am to 12:30pm 

Aim of Activity: 

To appreciate the Position Holders by awarding them Prizes. 

Purpose of activity: 

The result announcement ceremonies for PG to KG-II and for Grade I to Pre-IX were started on 
22nd March 2024 and 25th March 2024, respectively, with the recitation of the Holy Quran at 
10:30am. Ms. Misbah recited a few verses from the Holy Quran, and Ms. Noureen was called 
for the recitation of Naat. Moreover, Ms. Sumaira and Ms. Afsheen hosted the entire event with 
a memorable welcome to parents and students. Respected Vice Principal, Ma’am Kanwal, 
addressed the parents regarding the best performances of their children in annual exams. She 
also thanked and appreciated the efforts of parents for their timely response and cooperation 
with the school administration. Furthermore, she cherished the students and wished them the 
best in their next classes. 

The announcement of results began for all the sections from PG, then KG, and so on up to all 
sections of Pre 9th. All the position holders were called on stage for awards or prizes for their 
brilliant performances in the annual exams of 2024. Respected Vice Principal, Ma’am Kanwal, 
and the coordinators awarded prizes to the prominent students and position holders. 

At the end of the ceremonies, the respected parents were requested to collect the mark sheets of 
their wards from the class in charges who were already present in respective classrooms. Both 



ceremonies were successfully completed under the supervision of the honorable Vice Principal, 
Ma’am Kanwal. 

   

SOS Multan Institute of Technology 
Strength DAE Students (including SOS students):  131 

Strength of SOS Students (DAE & Vocational):  14 

Strength of PSDF Students:     175 

Strength of NAVTTC Students:     40 

Strength of TEVTA short course Students:   22 

Total Strength:       368 

DAE Sendups Exams: 

In the month of March, the esteemed SOS Multan Institute of Technology administers a series 
of preparatory examinations known as DAE Sendups Exams, geared towards equipping 
students with the necessary skills and knowledge essential for success in their upcoming final 
exams.  

These sendups serve as a pivotal milestone in the academic journey, offering students a 
comprehensive assessment of their understanding of the coursework and aiding them in 
identifying areas for improvement. With a focus on thorough preparation and academic 
excellence, these exams play a vital role in honing students' abilities and ensuring their 
readiness to excel in their final examinations. 



   

Conducting NAVTTC RPL (Recognition of Prior Learning) 
Assessments: 

Recognition of Prior Learning (RPL) stands as a pivotal process through which authorities 
meticulously evaluate an individual's amassed knowledge, skills, and competencies acquired 
via informal or non-formal learning pathways, thereby attributing them towards the attainment 
of nationally recognized qualifications.  

In the month of March, the esteemed institution of SMIT embarked upon the significant task of 
conducting assessments for two NAVTTC RPL trades: Beautician and Air Conditioning 
Refrigeration (HVACR). This endeavor underscores SMIT's commitment to facilitating 
individuals in leveraging their existing expertise and experiences to obtain formal recognition 
in their chosen fields. Through these assessments, participants were afforded the opportunity 
to showcase their proficiencies and talents, ultimately paving the way towards their 
accreditation within the realm of national qualifications. Such initiatives not only validate 
individuals' prior learning journeys but also contribute to fostering a skilled and empowered 
workforce ready to meet the demands of today's dynamic industries. 

   

Empowering Women Through Digital and Financial Literacy 
in A One-Day Workshop: 



SOS Multan Institute of Technology recently played host to a one-day workshop facilitated by 
the Youth Employability Network (YEN), aimed at enhancing digital and financial literacy 
among women. This focused session shed light on the critical importance of these skill sets in 
today's rapidly evolving world, where they serve as linchpins in individual empowerment and 
socioeconomic advancement. 

The workshop commenced with an insightful discourse on digital literacy, emphasizing its role 
in equipping individuals with the necessary tools to navigate, evaluate, and harness the 
potential of digital technologies and information effectively. Participants were guided through 
strategies for leveraging digital resources to enhance productivity, connectivity, and access to 
information. 

Transitioning to the realm of financial literacy, the speaker elucidated its significance in 
empowering individuals to understand and manage financial matters adeptly. Key topics such 
as budgeting, saving, investing, borrowing, and comprehending financial products and services 
were explored in-depth, equipping attendees with essential skills to make informed financial 
decisions and secure their financial futures. 

Through engaging discussions and interactive sessions, participants gained practical insights 
and strategies to enhance their digital and financial literacy competencies. By imparting these 
crucial skills, the workshop not only aimed at empowering individual participants but also at 
fostering a more inclusive and economically empowered society. 

   


